Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee Minutes

Minutes from January 8 , 2003

Present: Joel Parks, Charlie Schwerin, Charlie Webster, Holly Webster, Mark Siegenthaler

Minutes from November were approved but as there are only two official members of the BBAC present this will be an interest meeting only.

Continuing:

Youth biking issues –Joel has started on the action item.  There will be an after school program for the middle school in the spring with one or two instructors including Joel.

1. Bridge Street path – Rich Warrington estimated that the cost of  730feet of path will cost $21,600.  Joel said that there are three ways to accomplish this:

2. Citizen petition

3. Ask the selectmen to support this path and ask them to include it in one of their projects

4. Put it to the Capital Expenditure committee.

First, we need an easement from Mr. Drucker.  We have an incomplete easement now.  Even if we could get an article to accept the easement if Rich could get it from Mr. Drucker, the money won’t be available this year from the Capital Expenditures overall article which has already been drastically cut.

     Mark told us that the Community Preservation Act (also appointed by the selectmen) have both money and existing forms for describing proposed projects.  The forms are in the Town Administration Office.  CPA funds paid for most of the $80,000 skate board project.

Concord Road  parking area -Roger Corbin has the amended plan to get Rich Warrington’s approval before getting selectman approval. 

West Bikeway –We want paving on the extension.  We need to sonvince Elizabeth Bagdonis.  Joel suggested that Rich use the new pervious surface on the Bridge Street path to pilot it’s use for possible use on the West Bikeway.  Joel will write a letter to the selectmen telling them of our wishes.  This is a much bigger project than the Bridge Street path. 
Depot Park – No news to report. 

NGRT –Mark told us of a proposal to put in permanent narrow gage rails for occasional events with possible use of a locomotive from Maine.

East-Bedford Industrial Area – No news to report.

DPW items –No news to report other than that Joel did thank Rich Warrington for the new yellow signs.

Bike Parking – Needs more work.

Sidewalk passability -  Joel is working on a letter to the Minuteman Newspaper to be sent in the spring. (AI10,Nov.13,2002,Joel and Ray)
Police accident reports –No news to report.

Bedford Bike tour ala Arlington- No further news,except that Mark suggested contacting the Planning Board and/or Elizabeth Bagdonis re some land that has recently been given to the town and may include some sort of a connection between the dump and Davis Road.

Bedford Comprehensive Plan- No news to report.

Next meeting: Feb. 12,  2003, 7:30 Town Hall
Meeting adjourned at 8:35pm.
Bedford Friends of the Minuteman Bikeway
Continuing: 
Web site – Joel says we are VERY CLOSE.

New:

April 19th  Boston to Concord ride at Midnight – We support the idea and will await further instructions.

Annual Meeting – No news to report.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm. 

